
 The Spokesman March 30, 2019 

 

Rotary Club of High Point        Thursday 12:00 Noon         800 Country Club Drive 

Email: hprotary@northstate.net        Rotary Zone 33        Rotary District 7690         Rotary Club # 6062                      

Web:     www.highpointrotary.org (club)           www.rotary7690.org (district)          www.rotary.org  (int’l) 

LAST WEEK AT ROTARY:   There was no Thursday 

meeting last week due to Coronavirus concerns. 

THIS WEEK AT ROTARY:    SOMETHING NEW                                                          

WE WILL BE MEETING BY ZOOM CONFERENCE   

                    PROGRAM:  Four Distinguished Speakers (see below)                     

TOPIC:  Surviving & Even Flourishing As a Rotary Club in These Tough Times

  Introduction:   Dave McCoy                 Invocation: Tammy Childress                                                                                                

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

        

 

         

         

  

 

  

 

HERE IS HOW YOU JOIN 

 THE MEETING              

 It’s Easy !             

 Join Zoom Meeting 

 https://zoom.us/ 

 j/235797269? 

pwd=TWxHM3pqUzZUdEV 

 hTVl3cHNLNlpHdz09 

 Meeting ID: 235 797 269 

 You can joint the 
meeting  by phone if you 

are not by  your computer 

of if your computer does not 
have audio or video 

 Dial by your location 

 +1 929 205 6099 US 

 (New York)

 +1 253 215 8782 US 

 +1 301 715 8592 US 

Dial using one of the above 

 numbers and when  

prompted, enter the mem- 

 ber ID in red below 

 Meeting ID: 235 797 269

  

                                      

   

 

SURVIVING & 

EVEN     

FLOURISHING 

AS A ROTARY 

CLUB IN 

THESE 

TOUGH 

TIMES 
Randy Perkins    

District 7690        

District Governor 

Charles Allen     

PDG & District 

Membership Chair   

Larry Lassiter       

PDG & District  

Foundation Chair 

Lisa Hazlett        

District Public           

Image Chair 

These distinguished leaders is our District 7690 family will be with us on Zoom Thursday to share with 

us important information as we negotiate these difficult and challenging times.  Covid-19, a.k.a. the 

Coronavirus, has thrust into unchartered waters.  How do we stay connected?  How do we remain 

impactful and stay true to our pledge of ‘Service Above Self’?  How do we keep our membership 

strong in light of the closures, layoffs, cut backs, and  job losses our members may face?  How does 

this virus impact the workings of our Rotary Foundation world wide?   These questions and more will 

certainly be touched upon  as we seek to adapt to social distancing, stay at home orders, and battles 

to provide for our families while at the same time trying to remain well and virus free.  We will be 

welcoming leaders from the Jamestown, Archdale, and Furnitureland Clubs as they seek the same 

answers that High Point Rotarians hope to find through this presentation.  Join us Thursday!  It will be 

a new experience for all of us! 

https://zoom.us/j/235797269?pwd=TWxHM3pqUzZUdEVhTVl3cHNLNlpHdz09
https://zoom.us/j/235797269?pwd=TWxHM3pqUzZUdEVhTVl3cHNLNlpHdz09
https://zoom.us/j/235797269?pwd=TWxHM3pqUzZUdEVhTVl3cHNLNlpHdz09
https://zoom.us/j/235797269?pwd=TWxHM3pqUzZUdEVhTVl3cHNLNlpHdz09


UPS 3/12/20                                                                                                

Board Meet-

 

                     

MAKE-UPS 3/5/20                                                                                                                                                                                                         

4 Way Test District Conf.: Childress 2/29      Board Meeting:  Blount 10/7/19,   Fuller 12/2/19,  Ward 2/3      Mobile Meals:  Harriss 12/26/19, 

Lackey 2/27, J. Miller 2/27    E-Club: Razzak 3/8    2nd Chance Prom Mtg: McKnight 3/6  Social: Hunter 9/19/19, Dw. Shaw 1/23                           

ACC Day: Adamson 3/12, Bell 3/12, Benfield 3/12, Clodfelter 3/12, Cumby 3/12, Morris 3/12 , S.A. Smith 3/12   Bell Ringing:   Godwin 12/7/19                               

April 9th              

TBA 

April 16th 

TBA 

April 23rd               

TBA 

April 30th              

TBA 

ATTENTION BOARD MEMBERS   

Our April 6th Board Meeting will 

be a tele-conference on  

 

Watch Your E-Mail For All the    

Details on This Important Meeting 

We Think 

the Queen 

is Stuck in 

England 

and Can’t 

Get Back to 

the States.  

WHAT CAN WE DO TO HELP? Lot’s of Organizations have needs right now.  Some are financial.  Some need food.  
Some supplies.  Others volunteers.  The Red Cross needs Blood Donations.  Please help where you can.  And don’t 
forget about your neighbors or others who are shut in.  You might be able to pick up something for them at the 
store when you go for yourself.  And even if they don’t need anything from the store, they might just be thrilled to 
have someone to talk to while being stuck inside their homes.   

Jeff Fuller Sunday, March 29th 

Nancy Baker  Tuesday, March 31st 

Kem Ellis Saturday, April 4th 

 

Cobb & Raegan Atkinson 25 yrs. April 1st           

Bruce & Angela Davis       26 yrs. April 2nd         

Doyle & Betty Early           50 yrs. April 4th 

Jeff Horney April 1st      36 yrs.                 

Carroll Brown       April 4th     24 yrs,                 

Cecil Mills              April 4th     18 yrs. 

CLUB ANNIVERSARY 

 

 

 Mobile Meals 

 
When things go bad, there are those who still provide a much 
needed service.  Mobile Meals is an extraordinary service, not 
only providing meals but providing an opportunity for those 
being served to interact with others.  Many are lonely and only 
have the person delivering the meals to talk to,  These volun-
teers can also sense when their is something wrong.  These 

folks deserve all the thanks we can give!!  WE SALUTE YOU!    

Clark Pierce, Amy West, Hal Johnson,      

Carl Wright, Barry Nelson, Gus Schwenk, 

Jeff  Miller, Bill & Jean Kester, Justin Peek,      

Warren Lackey, and Carroll Brown 

UP COMING          

PROGRAMS                

We are diligently working 

to shuffle our previously 

scheduled programs in 

order to fill the up com-

ing slots with programs 

that will work in a Zoom 

Conference.  So stay 

tuned.  We’ll keep you 

posted on what you will 

be seeing while we ’Meet 

From Home’.    



ROTARY CLUB of HIGH POINT                          

2019-2020 Officers, Boards, Committees 

President Steve Ilderton 

President Elect Don Shaw 

Vice President Megan Ward 

Secretary Mary Sizemore 

Treasurer Amy West 

Immediate Past President Jeff Fuller 

Executive Secretary David McCoy 

Sergeant-At-Arms George White 

District Liaison Stan Godwin 

Membership Retention Wil Elder 

Special Recognitions 
D. Shaw, G. Sturdivant,     

J. Anderson, J. Gentry 

Family of Rotary Sharon Smith 

New Comer's Committee George White 

Blue Badge Administration George White 

Football Pool Master David Pritchett 

Rotary History David Wall 

Birthday Cards Jack Hawks 

Membership Recruitment Justin Peek 

Classification Gus Schwenk 

Orientation Janice Steede 

Attendance Mary Sizemore 

Social Events Wil Elder/Jordan Lessard 

Club Public Relations Carol Hughes 

Spokesman Newsletter Mark Pierce 

Website Development Dave McCoy 

Facebook Carol Hughes 

Press Releases Jessica McKnight 

Club Administration Mark Pierce 

Anniversary Celebration Mark Pierce 

District Conf. Contacts Steve Ilderton/Don Shaw 

Youth Services Addison Maille, Karim Razzak 

Interact Jessica McKnight, Keith Curlee 

RYLA Tammy Childress 

Local Scholarships T.Childress / HPRF decision 

School/Student Relations Greg Suire 

Job Shadowing  

Children's Christmas Party Don Shaw 

Youth Service Chair Tammy Childress 

Community Srvc Projects Merritt Bears 

Literacy (Read-A-Thon) Mary Sizemore 

Concern For The Elderly Clark Pierce 

Salvation Army Bell Ringing Stan Godwin 

Service Projects Bradley Gibson 

Fundraising Projects Bryan Norris 

Second Chance Prom Marsh Hester 

Poinsettia Sale Greg Suire  

Golf Tournament Tyler Adamson 

ACC Day Nancy Bowman 

Allocations Joel Gentry 

Foundation & Inter. Srv. Owen Bertschi 

Polio Plus D. McCoy / T. Faucette 

District Grants Mark Pierce 

Programs Tom Blount (non Board Pos.) 

Meeting the Coronavirus Face to Face 

(but from at least 6’ away) 

First of all, I am not taking the Coronavirus lightly.  Heck, I have been in the high 
risk 65+ age group for over two weeks now.  I am being careful as I know you and 
your family are, but I also believe that laughter is very therapeutic.  Dr. Patch 
Adams once spoke to our club about that and practiced humor as part of his unu-
sual bed side manner.  My former college minister wrote a book titled 'Laughter 
was God's Idea' that also supported the point that laughter breaks the tensions 
and stress of situations.  It also is healing to our spirits and might just be a help in 
our physical healing as well.   We will continue to avoid groups of people, wash 
our hands frequently, use hand sanitizer, practice social distancing, work from 
home when possible, and isolate ourselves as necessary.  But we can all use 
some laughter in these difficult and challenging days.  So I have asked a few of 
our members to share their favorite joke or cartoon that deals with these un-
precedented times in our world.  Enjoy . . . .                                             Your Editor                       

FROM DON SHAW . . . . . . .  

FROM GARY STURDIVANT . . . . . . . . 

Airlines: $35 for an extra bag... 
Airlines: $16 for a bag of chips... 
Airlines: Oh, leg room is another $50... 
Airlines: $50 to choose your seat you’ve already 
 paid for…                                                                             
Airlines: Oh no! Help us out because we have no money!  

My body has absorbed so much soap and disinfectant lately                              

that when I pee it cleans the toilet! 

FROM GEORGE WHITE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

All This               

Hand Washing      

is Beginning        

to Take it’s         

Toll !   



WHAT HAVE YOU DONE WHILE STUCK AT HOME? * 

We’ll Keep You Posted on the Rescheduling 

of Our Centennial Celebration 

 

2020 W.D. Lee Memorial Golf Classic 
Thursday, May 7  

Rain date: 5/12 

Presented By: 

QUESTIONS?    
Contact      

Marsh Hester  

336-848-6144              

or Dave McCoy         

336-885-7240 

 

 

David Wall along with friends Bob Weant & 

Molly played a little Pasture Golf! 

Done Anything Interesting, Creative, Unusual,           

Inspirational, Funny, or Even Absurd?   

We all are living with the reality or social distancing 

and staying home.  So how are you coping? Going   

crazy?  Hope not!  But if you will share what you have 

done to pass the time, we’ll share it with the club!       

I know there are some good stories out there!  

* Remember this is a PG rated publication 


